Town of Wellfleet Wellfleet, Massachusetts

Coastal and Pond Access Committee

Meeting October 3, 2005 Approved Minutes



Members present: Tom Flynn, Chairman, Jim Falcone, Mort Miller, Sylvia Smith (member ex officio), Tom Peters (clerk); absent, Clarence Smith.

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 1 PM. The review of minutes from past meetings was deferred.

NEW BUSINESS

- 1. The members noted and expressed appreciation for correspondence from former Selectman Jeffrey White. The letter included key information on "accesses to water." Members also reviewed periodical accounts of the issue of preserving "ways to water" from news sources that drew information from developments in Eastham and Michigan. The reports will be in the committee's reading file.
- 2. Members discussed sundry communications (emails, letters, verbal communications, etc.) concerning plans for change that affect the access to Town landings on Lt. Island. One member inquired whether the Committee ought to address the Town's Natural Resources Advisory Board ((NRAB) policy on "revetments." The consensus was: YES.
- 3. Members discussed a proposal for a letter from the Committee to address issues concerning the Meadow Avenue and landing issue. They agreed upon a rough draft statement discussed orally, agreed unanimously to the general tenor, and agreed to communicate further by other means to further refine the letter and its addressees.
- 4. Members authorized the Chairman to communicate with Town Conservation Agent over the members concern that rock barriers not be allowed to block public access to Meadow Avenue and its vicinity without a new, accurate "Notice of Intent."

NEXT MEETING: Monday, October 17, 2005 at 2 PM in the THHR.

WHEREUPON, the members unanimously voted to adjourn.

Thomas Peters, Clerk

Approved by a vote of 4-0 at the Committee's posted, regular meeting of May 2, 2006. T.H.P.